


[bookmark: _GoBack]Fire Service Coordination Committee Meeting
Sub Committee - 90 Day
February 18, 2016
Attendance: Christopher Pepler, Gary Brunoli, Josh Cote, Andrew Russo, Joe Miserendino, Tom Harmon, Mike Maccalous, Thomas Sterling, Angelo LaMonica.
Meeting was called to order at: 7:00 PM
Accept Minutes:  A motion was made by Commissioner LaMonica to accept the minutes from 1/27/16 & 1/20/16.  Seconded by Joe Miserendino. 
Old Business 
Josh Cote
·  Josh Cote, asked about the status of the Volunteer Fire Service Plan presented by David Maccalous. His question was, “what is the end goal?”
· Chief Brunoli replied “By April 6, we need to have determined how the three volunteer fire departments are going to improve service to the city.”  This was at the request of Commissioner McLeod. 
· Chief Brunoli, “budget funding looks bleak for the upcoming year.”
· Chief Brunoli, “driver training is being scheduled.”
Commissioner LaMonica:
· Commissioner LaMonica, asked if the three departments have met alone?
· Mike Maccalous said “we should keep meeting on a regular basis.”
· Commissioner LaMonica, then asked “Is everyone ok with everything that is going on.” 
Spotted Dog:
· Mike Maccalous made a motion to purchase a three-year contract with Spotted Dog, the motion was seconded by Josh Cote.  Chief Brunoli said that this can be paid for from FSCC.  
Josh Cote
· Asked about the Paid per call concept
· Chief Brunoli advised to call Chief Morgan in Woodbury and see how they do it.
Training
· Dave Maccalous is doing the Tanker training next week.
· Training Officer will be off for the next week.
Mike Maccalous
· Where do we go from here?
· Chief Brunoli, Things are good and the service must remain sustainable.
· We need to look at filling support roles; light towers, filling bottles, performing rehab. 
· Mike Maccalous, “People just want to be utilized.”

Chris Pepler
· Talked about the current inventory of SCBAs at HQ
· We are looking to have our inventory replaced soon.  It needs to be sent out to bid and it will take a while before we upgrade our inventory. He asked for the status of each of the volunteer fire services SCBA inventory in the event Torrington needed more packs at an incident. . 
	· Department
	· Packs
	· Bottles

	· Torringford
	· 10
	· 10

	· Burrville
	· 8
	· 8

	· Drakeville
	· 9
	· 9




Josh Cote
· Asked if there were any complaints with the volunteers?
· Chief Brunoli replied “no.”
Next meeting at HQ and the following week is going to be the BOS.
Michael Maccalous made a motion to adjourn that was seconded by Commissioner LaMonica. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:45

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Pepler
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